UPPER MIFFLIN TOWNSHIP

455 WHISKEY RUN ROAD

NEWVILLE, PA  17241

March 9, 2021 Meeting Minutes
The Board of Supervisors of Upper Mifflin Township met on Tuesday March 9, 2021 at the Township Building, located at 455 Whiskey Run Road, Newville, PA  17241.  Adam Cohick called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.

Present:
Heidi Clevenger, Adam Cohick, Kingsley Blasco and Valerie Mowery
Visitors:  
Matt Bixler, Heather Mitten, Lauren Lebo, Mark Wettstein, Chris & Elisabeth Smoker.
Approval of Minutes: 
 Heidi motioned to approve the minutes from the February 9, 2021 meeting; Kingsley seconded; all were in favor.
Treasurer’s Report:
 Kingsley motioned to approve the February 9, 2021 Treasurer’s Report, Heidi seconded; all were in favor.
Visitors:
 Samuel and Elisabeth Smoker was here to sign the Echo Housing Agreement with the Board of Supervisors that the lawyers had drawn up.  Valerie is going to email it to the township’s SEO, Vince Elbel for him to start the process of the septic.

Mark Wettstein was present to talk about the electrical upgrades that needs to be done in the maintenance shop, and replacement of the gutters the gutters on the Township’s building.  Mark also mentioned he would like to buy a bumper for the F550 dump truck and an acetylene torch that is $400.00.


Kingsley made a motion to perform for the electrical repairs which includes putting a new power box inside the building a 1,300 Square D box and to run conduit out to the diesel shed, to plum it, fix the light and to put new pumps in.  Cost is not to exceed $3,000.00.  Heidi seconded; all were in favor.


Heidi made a motion to accept the bid for the new gutters which is $4,844.40 Kingsley seconded; all were in favor.  Valerie is going to mail an acceptance letter for the estimate.

Kingsley made a motion and Heidi seconded with everyone in favor to let Mark buy the used bumper for $350.00 and the torch equipment for $400.00 and the Township will reimburse him.

Correspondence: 
Adam looked over the correspondence. Bob Shively is going to represent us at the virtual municipal advisory board meeting which is March 31, 2021.  Bob is also going to attend the Climate change meeting March 23 and bring the information back to the township.  Kingsley made it clear that Upper Mifflin does not want the MS4 regulations to come to the Township.
Gym:
Matt Bixler was here to see if the Hurricanes softball team can fix up the baseball fields and use them.  Kingsley was concerned with other people using the facilities at the time the softball team would be there.  Matt is willing to repair and maintain the fields.  The season would be March 15 to the end of June and then the fall season starts.  Matt said that he would work around the gyms scheduling if there is something else going on. Lauren is looking in to renting a Jiffy John for the facility.  Heidi made a motion and Kingsley seconded all were in favor for the Hurricane’s to use the fields for the 2021 spring & fall seasons.  
Lauren mentioned she went through the tables and chairs and that there were 12 good tables, but the chairs are not in the best condition.  Kingsley made a motion and Heidi seconded all were in favor of buying 72 chairs for the gym and using the tables that they have for now.

Matt Bixler is going to take a look at the net that is hanging in the gym to see if it can be used for indoor practices or if it can be taken down and put back up.  Kingsley is going to ask Nate Gutshall about the mats in the gym.
Old Business: 
Kingsley made a motion to adopt the updated 2020 Hazard Mitigation plan with Resolution 21-1. Heidi seconded; all were in favor.
New Business:   
There was no new business.
Solicitor’s Report:  
Allied Attorneys emailed the agreement for the Smoker’s Echo Housing, it was signed during the Visitors section.

Road Master:  
Kingsley gave the report and stated that Gameland Road is in need of repairs.

Valerie is going to get in touch with Rick Levan from the State to help her get started on the bidding process so that the road project on Lay Road may begin.  
Permit Report: There were 4 new Land Use applications and 1 building permit issued from Commonwealth Code. 
Bob Shively: 
· Local Emergency Management Coordinator Info and Meetings

· Follow up and info for the Hazard Mitigation Plan update and resolution for adoption of the updated County plan.
· Attended monthly meeting and training for Critical Incident Stress Management on February 22, 2021

· Next monthly meeting scheduled for March 15, 2021

· Continuing to work on updating the township Emergency Operations Plan and hope to have final draft ready for approval at an upcoming meeting.

· Upcoming Training
· CPR certification renewal class – March 14, 2021
· PA Dept of Health Emergency Medical Technical renewal due by March 31, 2021.

· National Weather Skywarm Spotter training – March 15, 2021

· County Meetings
· Climate Change – March 23, 2021

· Municipal Advisory Board – March 31, 2021 
Approval of Bills:  Heidi motioned to approve the bills for payment, Kingsley seconded; all were in favor.

Approval of Additional Monthly Expenditures for Payment:  Heidi motioned; Kingsley seconded; all were in favor.

Personnel: Nothing new to report.
Adjournment: Heidi motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:55 pm, Adam seconded; all were in favor.
Secretary,
Valerie J. Mowery
